## Shoreline Access and Parking Committee Minutes January 6, 2009

Tony Gonsalves called the meeting to order at 5:10pm

In Attendance: Tony Gonsalves, Linda Cheshire, Sandi Whaley, Jim Smith, & Patricia Smith

- 1. Agenda Adopted
- 2. No minutes for cancelled November meeting

## **OLD BUSINESS**

All projects on hold

## **NEW BUSINESS**

On January 15, 2009 Town Council and the Department Heads will meet to discuss this years projects. Tony will present all our parking and restroom projects.

- Atlantic Ave Boardwalk extension L Ave to N Ave
- New entrance to Corral Parking Lot
- Parking pattern change at beach access points
- Implementation of B1 parking plan
- Turnaround on K Ave
- K Ave. West parking extension & sidewalks
- Permanent restroom facility and new impervious surface parking space in close proximity to Eakes Park
- Permanent restroom facility at J Ave
- Ocean Park restroom facility
- Permanent restroom facility and extended parking on I Ave

Approval was received at the December Council Meeting for SLAP to look into installing solar lighting at beach accesses.

There was a motion and second for Priscilla Smith to be an alternate member of SLAP.

Tony and Jim met with Michelle James in November about parking projects. Michelle is working on a Scope of Work to submit to SLAP for approval then to the MPO.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:50pm

NEXT MEETING IS FEBRUARY 3, 2009 @ 5:00pm

Minutes respectfully submitted by Linda Cheshire